The Scio Town Board meeting began at 6:30pm with Supervisor Kim Demick calling the meeting to order with The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Board Members: Kim Demick, Jennifer Goodridge, Kyle Spier, Alyysa Ramsey and Jon Elliott

Motion to accept the minutes of the last meeting as written was made by Jennifer Goodridge and seconded by Jon Elliott. All in favor aye vote approved.

Motion to accept March minutes was made by Jon Elliott and seconded by Kyle Spier. All in favor aye vote approved.

Dog Control: No report as of meeting.

Code Enforcement: Monthly report copied and passed out for review with a copy being kept on file in the clerk's office.

Water Dept.: Motion to accept the monthly water bills made by Jennifer Goodridge and seconded by Jon Elliott. All in favor aye vote approved. We finally had a regular board meeting set up in the town hall for social distancing. Yay!! Nate is waiting for the virus to be over and then he will begin going into homes to see about repairs. Nothing really new to discuss, just maintaining everything. A new 250,000 gallon reservoir, it will cost over \$100,000 to paint the existing one and if we can get the grant we will be able to get a new skata system.

Highway Dept.: Motion to accept the monthly highway bills was made by Jon Elliott and seconded by Jennifer Goodridge. All in favor aye vote approved. Skip told the board there will be about \$192,028.02 chips with everything included. He is going to look into prices for a new tramatizer tractor. The summer help will be able to start now because of school being out. Skip said they are all caught up to date, with some ditching still to do on Snowball Hollow. Major projects ahead will mount up to about \$140,000. Skip gave a list of some projects to do this summer.

Memorial Day is fast approaching and the town has agreed that due to the circumstances on the virus, the Memorial parade will be cancelled. We will still do our veteran's award, which the town board voted on Jim Ames Sr. this year. Congrats to Jim!!!.

Judge Ames: \$0.00

Judge Whitney: \$0.00

Monthly abstracts and totals are kept on file in the clerk's office for review during regular business hours.

Review of General Bills: Motion to accept the monthly general bills was made by Kim Demick and seconded by Jennifer Goodridge. All in favor aye vote approved.

Town Clerk: Monthly reports passed around for review with a copy being kept on file in the clerk's office.

Assessors monthly report not available at time of meeting.

The board agreed to pay Tony Hillard for the completion of the air conditioning installation if done so before the next board meeting.

The board is okay with the DEC to acquire public fishing easements on Vandermark Creek in the town. The board discussed and okay'd.

Kim made a motion to accept the proposed road repair for Highway as stated in documents. Seconded by Kyle Spier. All in favor aye vote approved.

Next board meeting will be Wednesday June 10<sup>th</sup>, 2020 at 6:30pm.

Motion to adjourn made by Jon Elliott and seconded by Kyle Spier. All in favor aye vote approved.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20pm.